
                                 Week 1                                                             11th October 2023 

Kia ora, Talofa lava, Malo e lelei, Kia orana, Fakaalofa lati ahu, Bula, Namaste, Ni hao and Hello to everyone 

Dear parents, caregivers and whanau 

Market Day. 
What a wonderful turnout for this great day. The students made a profit 
of $6,325.00 and are now deciding what to spend that money on. I hope 
the school will do this day again in 2024 now they have a better idea of 
how it all works. 

 
This term will move by quickly with lots happening. Do check the dates 
and let’s agree that the weather will be fine! 
 
Shirley Hardcastle 
Principal 
 
 

REMINDER         Early pick ups 
As part of our safety review, we have found we need to change the way 
children go home early to ensure every child is safe.  It is also a huge 
problem for teachers to have their learning interrupted by requests for 
childrento go home early and is hard to manage at the office.  
 
Parents or caregivers who need to take a child out early for an 
appointment, need to come to the office between 11.30-11.45 only to 
sign their child out. Otherwise, all children will need to stay until 3pm and 
we cannot release children before this time. 
 
Please also note that only parents or caregivers can sign children out. 
 
Thank you everyone for helping us to keep your children safe. 
 

KEY DATES 
TERM 4 

Fri 13th Oct 
PhotoLife 
 
Fri 20th Oct 
BEATZ of Mangere 
Mountain View School 
 
Mon 23rd Oct 
SCHOOL CLOSED 
Labour Day 
 
Wed 25th Oct 
Wig Wednesday 
 
Thurs 26th- Fri 27th Oct 
Yr 7/8 Volleyball  
 
Mon 30th Oct 
BOT meeting - 5.30pm 
 
Tues 31st Oct 
School Athletics Day 
 
Thurs 2nd Nov 
Interzone Volleyball 
 
Tues 7th Nov 
Yr 7/8 Touch  
 
Tues 7th-Thurs 9th Nov 
CM games Y5-8 Basketball 
 
Tues 14th Nov 
Staff Only day - Curriculum 
refresh and Prof Russell 
Bishop 
 
Wed 15th Nov 
Yr 4-6 MOSA Athletics Day 
Yr 2-3 Zoo trip 
 
Wed 22nd Nov 
Our Kids Online - 6pm 
 



PhotoLife 
 
This Friday 13th October, PhotoLife will take class photos starting at 9am 
in the Hall and Sibling photos in the Library.  Sibling order forms are 
available from the office.  Please make sure you have filled one in before 
9am Friday.   
 
Once all photos have been taken and finalised, you will receive a code via 
your email to order photo packs. 
 
Unfortunately, there will be no Individual Photos taken on this day, if you 
are interested in an Individual Photo, you can contact PhotoLife for a 
Studio Booking in December. 
 

 

Thurs 23rd Nov 
Yr 7-8 Zone Athletic Sports 
 
Fri 24th Nov 
Diversity day parade 
 
Mon 27th Nov–Fri 13th Dec 
Life Caravan 
 
Mon 27th Nov 
BOT meeting 5.30pm 
 
Wed 29th Nov 
Yr 1 Ambury Farm trip 
 
Tues 12th Dec 
Sports Assembly 
 
Wed 13th Dec 
School Prizegivings 
 
Thurs 14th Dec 
Yr 8 Graduation 
 
Fri 15th  Dec 
Last day Term 4 - 12.30 close 

 

BEATZ of Mangere 
 

We are very excited to 
announce that we will have 4 
entries this year for the Beatz 
of Mangere. This will be held 
at Mountain View School.   
 
Our performances will start at 
1.00pm and finish around 
2.30pm on the inside stage.  
Children taking part will bring 
home a permission slip in the 
next few days. They will travel 
by bus and be back at school 
by 3pm. 
 
Parents are welcome to 
attend the event.  
 

Wig Wednesday - 25th October 2023 
 
This is a time for some fun and for everyone to dress their 
hair and donate a gold coin to the Cancer Society. 



Sports shoes 
 
Our wonderful parents will be back soon to supply the students who are still to get their shoes. We will 
let you know as soon as we have a date for that. 

 

Board of Trustees News 
 
As no one asked for an election, the Board agreed to appoint a trustee to the Board.  This will be done 
at the next Board meeting on Monday 30th October.  

 
Go the Viscount Reds and Viscount Blacks  
 
Fantastic work by these Basketball Teams – Second and third place in a competition that went on for 8 
weeks. Great work coaches Justine Montague and Bev Teraitua! 

 

School bikes 
 
We had a recent break in and have had 6 
bikes stolen. 1 x 540 size and 5 x 650 size 
bikes. They are black with orange markings, 
This is very sad as these bikes are for children 
at the school to learn to ride.  
 
 
If you see any of these bikes around, please 
let us know or return them to the school.  

 
 
 



Updating Contact Details 
 
If you have recently moved or changed home/mobile numbers, please let us know.  It is important that 
we have the correct details to get in touch with you if there is ever an emergency regarding your child. 

 

School Uniform 
 
Uniforms are no longer ordered at the school office.  Follow the link below to make an online order.  
 

https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/viscount-school 

 

Viscount School app 
 

We have a new school app. Free to install.  Please go to   http://onelink.to/sb8tvm to download 

this app – scroll down for Viscount School. 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.uniformhub.co.nz_collections_viscount-2Dschool&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=sFSmGptsJ97z_J9klj3OYkWjbW-oCmaNxRxYzcY_8b8&m=o5iivBzhRVUdbk35kN8nemX-ixaA5if24Z5JuHg1FymgyGtLkoArMPu2c5aPcBEK&s=MI-uifkvp38Y_kI1v8iJJeTKyvXs2bW3ng8ttCoJUCA&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__onelink.to_sb8tvm&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=bRPHZaxmeCLKFD6me6koAcE8NI0O4Z__gti5kIblstE&m=0AI8ZtAfJt9VZMoAkpKEh-JetFtJsFCGybnJXhDltTtZuUoTJgPL5tlfKfY9yeZF&s=6ZJWtsJSrQZU6lpTUqREzxYinuDRH_A39YY4CVwm9BI&e=

